New Vienna City  Public Hearing
April 15, 2025

Mayor Roger Langel opened the Public Hearing  on the Budget for FY2026 at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken, Caleb Puetz,  Jake Lehman, TJ Kloser.
	Kloser  made the motion to approve the agenda for April 15, 2025 seconded by Puetz.
 Mayor Langel stated there were no comments received written or verbal on the budget hearing.
	Motion from Lehman to close public hearing and open regular meeting , second by DuBois.
	Kloser made  the motion to approve the consent agenda that consist of bills, financial reports, treasurer’s report, and corrected minutes from March 4th meeting stating that Kathy Engelken was present at the meeting, second by Engelken.
	Building permit for Drew Schindler for a portable storage shed was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois.
	Liquor license for TJ Shooters and the City of New Vienna was approved on a motion from Puetz, second by Engelken.
	RESOLUTION #05-2025 A RESOLUTION TO APPROVED THE BUDGET FOR FY26 was approved on a motion from Kloser, second By Lehman.
	The mayor reported that there is nothing new to report on the Recker Commercial Subdivision.
Second reading of ORDINACNE 01-2025 AN ORDINANCE INCREASING WATER RATES was approved by Lehman, second by Puetz. Ayes- Lehman, Kloser, Puetz, Engelken, DuBois. Motion to waive third reading and adopt ordinance was made by Engelken ,second by Kloser. Ayes -Kloser, Engelken, Lehman, Puetz, DuBois.
	Gary and Jan Kruse were present to ask the council about a tree line barrier between the residential area and the new  Recker commercial subdivision. The mayor stated that there has been no discussion  with the developer or property owners on this and it will probably  be up to the property owners to place trees if they want.
	There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Puetz, second by Lehman at 5:55pm. Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

